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A Tradition of Excellence 

From the Deputy Principal’s Desk 

On Monday night, we welcomed many new faces into our school.  The current Kindergarten team gave our 
2023 parents an insight into what ‘big school” is like at our fabulous school.  It was lovely to catch up with 
familiar faces and meet new families.  Thanks Mrs Black and the Kindergarten team for holding this event.  If 
you have a child starting school next year or know of families who live in our zoning area, we are currently 
taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2023.  Enrolments can be completed online through the Grafton Public 
School website.   

Last week, some staff attended professional learning with Eddie Woo (a very famous Mathematics Teacher) to 
develop their knowledge and understanding of teaching mathematics.  Staff are looking forward to imparting 
this knowledge back into their classrooms. 

Our prefects and Miss Mel attended the GRIP leadership day in Coffs Harbour last Friday.  The leaders enjoyed 
the day and experienced presentations on leadership, integrity and team work.  Well done Year 6 leaders. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flood Recovery Funding 

The Minister of Education announced an education funding package, a ‘Hardship Package’, to support Public 
Schools in 7 identified Local Government Areas affected by recent floods in the Northern Rivers Region.  All 
families should have received both a note and an email earlier this week regarding the Government’s Flood 
Recovery Funding to all students.  This money is available to students from now until the end of the 2023 school 
year.  There are many school related expenses that this money can be used for including excursions and activity 
fees. It is a family’s decision as to what to use the money for.  
 
This money can be used for purchases at the canteen by simply noting on your order that payment is by “flood 
funding”.  
 
Music tuition fees from the Clarence Valley Conservatorium can also be paid with this funding.  Please contact 
the Clarence Valley Conservatorium office and ask that your invoice be paid with “flood funding” and we will 
process it on your behalf.  
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From the Deputy Principal’s Desk continued... 

Many students have been participating in a variety of sporting teams over the last fortnight and this will 
continue throughout the rest of the term.  We wish them all the best and know they will demonstrate 
wonderful sportsmanship qualities.  Our students in Years 4, 5 and support unit classes will experience a 
session in the coming weeks from the Sports Abilities Program. This program promotes inclusion in our 
sporting games and playground that aims to give students a better understanding of people with disabilities. 

National Reconciliation Week.  The title of the 2022 week is ‘Be Brave Make Change’.  This week is a time for all 
Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures and achievements, and to explore how each of us can 
contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia.  A big thank you to Miss Jody and Mrs Eveleigh for taking a 
large group of students to the Close the Gap Excursion day at Maclean yesterday. 

Teachers are in the process of writing your child’s Semester 1 Report.  Reporting is the process of providing 
feedback to parents/carers and students about student progress.  This year we have reflected on our school 
context and feedback from parents and staff to make slight changes to our GPS Reports.  These changes 
include descriptors about content being learned and learning goals from teachers and your child (this is a big 
focus of our school this year).  Teachers’ comments will describe the skills and knowledge demonstrated by the 
student and an area of development.  Features that remain the same are an overall judgement (A-E) for each 
Key Learning Area, a rating for effort and attendance information.  Parents and carers will receive reports at 
the end of this term.  Year 6 reports will go out Friday 24th of June and Kindergarten to Year 5 will receive their 
reports the following week on Thursday 30th of June. 

Have a great fortnight, 
 
Kelly Fletcher 
Deputy Principal 

Sporting News 

Well done to Tegan (left) who 
attended the PSSA Touch Football 

State Titles two weeks ago in 
Tuggerah. 

 
 

This week 5 students (right) attended 
State Titles in Tamworth for Hockey 

and Basketball. 
Well done to Bella, Jacqulin, Polly, 
Hugh and Milla.  Well done also to 

super coach Ms Buckley! 



COVID news 

Our Primary canteen operates on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays only.  This canteen also services our 
Infants campus.  Students on both campuses can place orders for recess and/or lunch by person or through 
the online ordering system ‘quickcliq’.  If you would like to use ‘flood funding’, please complete a paper 
order and write ‘flood payment’ on it as our online ordering system will not recognise this funding. 

Reminders 

Our next P & C meeting is being held on Tuesday the 14th of June, starting at 6.30pm in our Library.  All 
welcome. 

THIS TERM….. 
 
Jun 6  - K/1 Indigenous hearing checks 
 
Jun 7  - PSSA Girls Cricket 
 
Jun 8  - PSSA Touch Football 
 - Sports Abilities Program 
 
Jun 9 - PSSA AFL Knockout Gala Day 
 
Jun 10 - Swim sessions K-6LJ, 3-6BP, K-6AW 
 
Jun 13 - Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
 
Jun 14 - Badge ceremonies 
 - Dion Drummond performances across both campuses 
 - North Coast Cross Country - Nana Glen 
 - P&C Meeting Library 6.30pm 
 
Jun 15 - North Coast Cross Country Lismore 
 - Sports Abilities Program 
 
Jun 16 - GPS Netball knockout Gala Day in Yamba 
 

Jun 17 - Rugby League Knockout Coffs Harbour 
 - Swim sessions K-6LJ, 3-6BP, K-6AW 
 
Jun 20 - GPS Athletics Carnival Primary 
 
Jun 21 - MNC Dance Festival 
 
Jun 22 - Sports Abilities Program 
 
Jun 23 -Back up date for Athletics Carnival 
 
Jun 24 - Year 6 Reports go home 
 - Swim sessions K-6LJ, 3-6BP, K-6AW 
 
Jun 26 - Jul 1 - Year 6 Canberra Excursion departing in the evening 
on the 26th of June and returning in the morning of the 1st of July. 
 
Jul 27 - NAIDOC Opening Ceremony 
 
Jul 29 - NAIDOC Public Speaking - Westlawn PS 
 
Jul 30 - Reports Years K-5 go home 
 
Jul 1 - Last day of Term 
 

We are still recording a reasonable number of COVID-19 cases amongst staff and students.  Staff and students 
need to stay home for a full 7 days if they test positive for COVID-19.  If a student or staff member receives a 
positive RAT test, they need to 

· Record the positive RAT result through the Service NSW website or Service NSW app. 

· Notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test as soon as possible 

· Follow NSW Health advice to isolate for 7 days 

· Parents / Carers also need to notify the school if your child is considered a close contact 

We do understand that at this time of year as the weather gets cooler, some children and families are going to 
get colds.  We ask that if your child is unwell that they undergo a RAT at home and even if negative, will need 
to stay at home until they are symptom free. 

It is also important for our families to contact the school office or teachers through SeeSaw if your child is 
unwell to explain their absences.  Parents must provide an explanation of absences to the school within 7 days 
from the first day of any period absence. 

The Mid North Coast Dance Festival is to be held Tuesday 21st of June 2022 at the 
Coffs Harbour Education Campus (CHEC) commencing at 7pm. 
Ticket sales open on 6th of June for families.  
A merchandise note has been sent home for dancers.  
Further information will be confirmed regarding travel to Coffs Harbour and 
proceedings of the day.  
Families of the Junior and Senior Dance Ensembles are reminded to use the 
SeeSaw invitations sent home to connect with Mrs Eveleigh and Mrs Rose about 
all upcoming events and details. 

Junior and Senior Dance 



National Sorry Day 

Badge Ceremony 

On Thursday 26 May it was National Sorry Day, a day that 
acknowledges the trauma and loss that continues to affect 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities, families 
and individuals.  National Sorry Day is a chance to focus on 
healing and pursue reconciliation in Australian society.  Many 
classes participated in a variety of lessons to reflect on this 
important day. 

We held a Badge Ceremony on the Primary campus last 
week.  Congratulations to all our worthy recipients! 
Pictured are just some of our many award holders. 
More pictures can be found on our facebook page. 



Canteen Menu 


